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December 20, 2004 

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers, 

As we come to the close of another year, we think about how time seems to be flying by, and just how much all our friends 
and co-laborers mean to us as we work together to win the lost before our Lord comes back or before He calls us home. 

This has been an exciting year for us here on the mission field.  Many 
lives have been changed by the glorious Gospel of our Lord Jesus 
Christ, which is being preached in many, many places in Nicaragua 
and Honduras through our national preachers, Samaritan Radio, and 
other ministries of Good Samaritan Baptist Missions.   Many new 
church buildings, Sunday School rooms, and pastoriums have been 
built.  The Bible Institute in Comali, Honduras ended another year with 
10 more preachers graduating and eight pastors were ordained to the 
ministry in a very special service following the graduation.  We saw 98 
sixth graders in San Marcos de Colon, Honduras graduate.. most of 
these will be entering our high school next year.  Fifty-two Bachelor in 
Computer and Bachelor in Science and Letters, and 15 Bi-Lengual 
Secretary diplomas were given in a beautiful high school graduation.  
Our Christian school in LaTrinidad, Nicaragua graduated 48 from Kin-
dergarden and 6th grade in a very impressive ceremony, and in Con-
dega, Nicaragua another graduation of 15 from Sixth grade and 33 
from Pre-School.  Four beautiful young girls graduated from our Sew-
ing Academy in Honduras. 

This has also 
been a year of 
change.  As 
servants of the 
Lord, we never 
know what He 
has in store 
for our lives.  
After 32 years 
of serving the 
Lord with the 
Good Samaritan Baptist Missions, Antonio Inestroza, feels led to 
move to the United States to begin a ministry with the Spanish speak-
ing people.  He will be working with the Victory Baptist Church in 
Thorsby, Alabama. Antonio has been with us since he was 15 years 
old.  We have seen him grow up, marry Aminta, who was saved in our 
second tent meeting in Nicaragua in 1970, have five beautiful chil-
dren, one of which is now married to the son of  Pastor Donald Jones, 
pastor of Victory Baptist in Thorsby.  Please pray for Antonio and his 
family that God will bless their new ministry, and also pray for Tonia, 
his daughter, who suffered a stroke a few months ago.  We thank the 
Lord for the wonderful way she is recovering but she needs our 
prayers. 

In 2004 we have had mountains to climb and valleys to cross but the 
Lord has never left us.  During the hard times, that is when we have 
felt His presence the most.  Things happen in our lives that we don´t 
understand, but we find that we have the greatest peace when we 
don´t try and understand – but just accept and remember that we be-
long to the Lord  He saved us many, many years ago and later called 
us to be missionaries. 

We don´t try and understand why Bob Tyson, who, as one doctor said, has worn his body out for the Lord, is now losing his 
memory and soon won´t even be able to remember his walk with God during all these years in Central America, but we try 
and accept it and remember that Brother Bob belongs to the Lord. 

Yes, time is flying by and soon it will all be over.  Only what we have done for the Lord will really count…Thank you from the 
bottom of our hearts for every prayer and every dollar of support that you gave to the ministries of Good Samaritan Baptist 
Missions in 2004 .  Thank you for being a part of this very exciting work. 

            Bob and Joan Tyson 

Bob and Joan Tyson 

Bob Tyson Giving Diploma to Bible 
School Graduate 



Ten Men 
Graduated in 
2004 from our 
Bible School 
in Comali, 
Honduras 

Pat and Ken 
Hensley - The 
graduation 
was dedicated 
to this wonder-
ful couple who 
have been 
such a bless-
ing to the Bible 
Institute and 
Students.  



Head Table - Ramon Urrutia, Kelly Burton, Steve and 
Scarlett Tyson, Ken and Pat Hensley, Bob and Joan Tyson  

Director of Bible Institute - Santiago Colindres 
Co-Director Ramon Urrutia 

Tabernacle completely filled and overflowing with people for graduation and ordination 



Brother Bob and Antonio Inestroza worked together in the ministry for over thirty years  

As Pastor Federico Canales embraces Brother Bob Tyson, 
Bob  sees and reaches out for Pastor Jose Santos 
Espinoza who worked with him in the beginning.  This was 
a surprise visit by Brother Jose, who will be returning to 
work with the Mission in January, 2005  

Laying on of hands by Good Samaritan or-
dained pastors  



High School Graduation dedicated to 
Bob Tyson and  Antonio Inestroza.  

52 Samaritan High 
School Graduates in 
Computer and Science 
and Letters.  15 Gradu-
ates in Bi-Lengual Secre-
tary.  

Joan Tyson giving diploma to Noel 
Estrada, once just a street boy whom 
the Department of Childrens´ Services 
brought to us to see if we could help 
him.  He is now a fine Christian young 
man, very talented in music.  To Joan´s 
left is the Governor of the state of Cho-
luteca.  

Graduates from Good Samaritan Sewing Academy.  These 
young ladies studied at our mission center for two 

years.  Their final exam was making the dresses they are 
wearing.  



48 Pre-Schoolers and 6th graders graduate from 
Christian School in LaTrinidad, Nicaragua  

98 young people are graduating from 6th grade, which is a 
great accomplishment here in Honduras.  85% of these 

young people are sponsored by people in the United States. 

Grammar School 
Graduation dedi-
cated to Steve and 
Scarleth Tyson.  

Grammar School Teachers  



"It  is more Blessed to 
Give than to Receive" 
Elaine Gibson can say 
amen to this as she gives 
to a family on the side of 
the road in Honduras.  

This man not only re-
ceived a bag of food 
but received Jesus in 
his heart when Tim 
Preston told him about 
Jesus.  

Group from Tanglewood Baptist, 
along with Ken and Ann Under-
wood, Sue Bennett and others, 
were greatly blessed as they gave 
out food bags, clothing and candy 
along the road and in the churches. 

Group from Tanglewood giving 
out Bibles to the soldiers at the 
Army Base in Choluteca, Hon-

duras. 



Jane Keel, our dear friend for 
over 25 years, blessed everyone 

with her beautiful singing in 
these meetings in Honduras and 

Nicaragua.  

Bro. Tommy and Mary 
Lynn Crider brought their 
Heart and Home Ministries 
to Honduras and what a 
blessing they were as they 
ministered to the Good Sa-
maritan workers.  

Heart and Home Min-
istries with Good Sa-
maritan Missions Pas-
tors, Wives and Em-
ployees.  

This precious Heart and Home Ministries have sent 
us the money to build a church on this lot where we 

are holding services in Papalon, Honduras.  



Pastor Ronnie Kendell, 
Pastor of the First Baptist 
Church in Loganville, 
Georgia, speaking to the 
children in a very, very 
poor area called Material 
near San Lorenzo, Hondu-
ras.  

Children listen in-
tently as Brother 
Ronnie talks to 
them about the love 
of Jesus.  

Brother Ronnie´s group gave 
out food and clothes to the chil-
dren and adults present.  Many 
children were so excited to get a 
bag of food that they didn´t wait 
for the candy.  We need to buy 
land here and put up some kind 
of roof so they can have S.S. 
without being in the rain or un-
der the hot sun.  We need ap-
proximately $4000 for this pro-
ject.  



Feed the Hungry kitchen in 
Caire, Honduras.   These 
children, being served by a 
group from the U.S., are 
eating on the front porch of 
the pastorium. Maybe 
someone would like to 
build these children a 
kitchen  

Children in Feed the 
Hungry kitchen in 
San Francisco waiting 
to be served.  Funds 
for Feed the Hungry 
are at an all-time 
low.  We pray that we 
don´t have to start 
closing kitchens.  

"Good to the last Drop".  

Jean Johnson and Larry Keith helping to serve 
children in kitchen in Comali.   



Christmas is a very special time 
for the Elderly as their only gifts 
are what they get in the 
kitchen.  Our special thanks to 
Ken and Pat Hensley who helped 
to make this a very joyful time for 
these dear people.  Special guests, 
including the police, were on 
hand to help give out the gifts and 
later everyone enjoyed a delicious 
meal.  

Opportunity of a Lifetime children receiving 
Christmas gifts from their sponsors.  

Children waiting for their names to 
be called.  

May the Lord bless every-
one who supports this Eld-

erly Center.  



Pastor Esteban Acuña 
baptizes 7 in the prison in 
Esteli, Nicaragua.  

Brother Tommy Crider and 
Bro. Jimmy Parm baptize in 
Papalon river.  

Baptisms in La Trinidad, Nicaragua...Pastor 
Eduardo Reyes.  

Pastor Ronnie Kendell baptizes in San Fran-
cisco.  Both parents of Bible Institute student Me-

dardo Sanchez were baptized on this day.  

Pastor Kelly Burton baptizes in 
Azacualpa, Honduras 



A plaque was given to Bro. Bob.  God used 
this little church way back in the back coun-
try of Nicaragua to let us know that our la-

bor had truly NOT been in vain.  

Bro. Roy Crider and Bro. Jim Ishee should have 
been there to receive this recognition because they 

were the ones who made their church building possi-
ble.  

The adults and young people had 
made an archway of palm leaves 
inside the church.  All of this was 
in thanksgiving for Bro. Bob bring-
ing the Gospel to them and their 
parents many years ago. It was 
also in appreciation for their 
church building and pastorium.  

A special service for Bob and Joan 
Tyson in the back country of Nica-
ragua in a place called Potrerillo. 
This started with a parade with the 
little children .  



Dedication of new S.S. rooms in San Lorenzo, Honduras.  Special service under the tent in Condega.  

Church Service in Duyure, Honduras New Church Construction in Guaimaca, Honduras made possible by 
the Floyd Road Baptist Church in Austell, Georgia.   

Dedication of New Church in Los Mangos, Honduras made possi-
ble by Brother Charles Woodsby. Pastor Gregorio Espinoza  

Church construction in Leon, Nicaragua made possible by Bro. 
Jimmy and Patricia Beal.  Pastor Monico Alvarado  



 

 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 

 

On November 26th our annual Bible School Graduation 
was held in our new facility in Comali, Honduras.  
Over 1500 people were there to witness this special 
event.  Pastors, school teachers, and members of differ-
ent churches came from all over Honduras and Nicara-
gua.  It was truly an honor to be able to speak on my 
father’s behalf and tell about the man that has influ-
enced and been such a blessing to my life and so many 
others.  With ten men graduating, eight being ordained, 
and close to 100 pastors assisting it was only fitting that 
each one greet the first man in this mission to ever be 
ordained.  My father was so happy and I know this is 
something that I will never forget. 

In the year of 2004, there were five goals set for the Ra-
dio Ministry.  First, to build a new station in the northern part of Honduras.  Second, a production studio 
that we have desired for many years. Third, having our Radio over the internet enabling others the op-
portunity to hear this station anywhere around the world.  Fourth, a 60 kw generator to secure our sta-
tion from being off the air. Fifth,  a computer that would be able to help program our music and run our 
studio when needed, but most importantly to reach as many people for Christ as possible.  Now in the 
month of December we are finalizing our last goal. This has definitely been a collaborate effort from 
many people and I would like to thank every Church or individual for your support to this ministry.  
With the outreach of the radio, it is hard to give an exact amount but with phone calls, letters and people 
that visit us daily, there have been approximately 1000 people that have received Jesus Christ as their 
Savior. 

Only God knows what will happen in the year 2005, but my 
greatest desire is to see many more souls saved through our 

Lord and Savior Jesus 
Christ.  Everything 
that is done and ac-
complished may it al-
ways bring Honor and 
Glory to God. 

Steve, Scarleth and 
Ashley Tyson 



GUA  

co, National Director We have made many missionary journeys since our last reports but in one of these journeys, our vehicle got stuck in the river and we had 
ut under the heavy rains and it was 2:00 in the morning when we finally reached our destination.  Eleven souls have been saved in this place and one more was 
s meeting.  I preach 5 days a week on the radio and check on all the constructions of the mission, plus I try and visit all the pastors encouraging them in the 

ERNANDEZ, SOMOTO. We visited a community called Cacauli with a group headed up by Steve Tyson.  This group gave out solar powered radios, pre-tuned to 
Radio.  63 people made professions of faith in Christ and we will follow up on these.    

MATEY, PUEBLO NUEVO. My church gives me a food basket each month with around $55 worth of food which is a great blessing for me.  We have just cele-
435th Anniversary of our Bible being translated into the Spanish language  We had a big parade and a wonderful service under the tent.    

SEQUEIRA, CONDEGA. We are raising up a new mission work and we have 27 adults saved and 67 children attending S.S. on Sunday afternoons.  We have 
for $700 where we can put up some type roof.    

EA, ESTELI. I am still preaching on the radio everyday and also helping to prepare 40 more preachers in the Bible Institute.  My church is enthused and bringing 
o hear the Word and people are receiving the Lord.  I have a sadness in my heart for the loss of my dear mother on September 3 but my joy is that she knew the 

r personal Saviour.    

EBAN ACUNA, OCOTAL. God is blessing the jail ministry..8 have been baptized in the jail.  We are building two more churches but we need $3000 to finish these 
ns.  In November we had three campaigns, an all-night meeting and baptisms.  The church I pastor is a missionary church.  We have established four churches 
wn church buildings and are in the process of building two more.  God called me when I was 16 years old and I went to the Bible Institute of Good Samaritan 
sions and was taught by Bro. Bob Tyson.  I have been preaching and serving the Lord for 29 years.     

ASCO, ARCA DE NOE. There´s a house for sale for $700.00 that we are praying to the Lord to touch someone´s heart to help us buy to hold services in.    

NE CASCO, TRANQUERAS. I made a missionary journey to El Triunfo, New Guinea where we had to pass through deep rivers, almost to our necks and it was in 
of the night.  We slept on wooden benches but the Bible tells us that our work is not in vain.  I returned to my home rejoicing in the Lord but almost barefoot 
y shoes got too wet.    

RAS  

ON AGUIRRE, SAN MARCOS. My time is completely dedicated in the work of the Lord.  On Mondays, I give spiritual counsel in the high school.  Tuesdays and 
y, I teach in the Bible Institute in the morning and the middle of the day I bring a message in the Elderly kitchen and a message in church on Wednesday nights. I 
al counsel to the teachers in the grammar school on Thursday and at noon I preach in the children´s kitchen.  Friday and Saturday is dedicated to visitation and 
s I preach in church.  God is richly blessing my ministry.    

HAVARRIA, EL CORPUS. Three years ago I began visiting and preaching in an area 10 kilometers from the church and God has blessed our efforts. Now there is 
stablished in this place with its own pastor.    

ESCALANTE, VALLECILLO. My wife and I had the privilege of attending a Seminar held by Bro. Tommy and Mary Lynn Crider on the home which was a great 
r all of us.    

ESPINOZA, MARCOVIA. I am preaching in a new place and God has given me a vision that a church will be raised up here...8 souls have been baptized and 13 
be baptized.    

OMEZ, EL CORPUS. Eleven churches of our Mission in Section 3 celebrated Bible Day in Yusguare with a parade three blocks long.  I had the privilege of 
n the park after the parade.    

E LINARES, EL CARMEN. Many souls have been saved in a new area.    

OPEZ, CHOLUTECA. We are raising up a new mission 20 kilometers from the church.  My wife and I travel by bus after our services on Sunday morning and we 
for some type of transportation so we can come back the same day.    

NTONIO MARTINEZ, CHOLUTECA. The Samaritan Radio is a great blessing and I invite you to listen to my program on Saturday mornings at 8:00 a.m. at 
samaritan.ms.  I preach on Saturdays in the prison .  We are still praying for SS rooms and a pastorium.     

REDO MELGAR, CHOLUTECA. On November  25, we entered the military base with a group of North Americans giving away more than 100 Bibles to the sol-
November 28, I graduated from the Good Samaritan Bible Institute.    

RDONEZ, EL TRIUNFO. We celebrated Childrens´Day with over 400 children in the church.  We also celebrated Bible Day in the church with all our missions in 
and the church was too small for this great amount  

RODRIGUEZ, SAN LORENZO. Every Sunday afternoon, members of Calvary Baptist and I are journeying to a new mission camp called Material to hold Sunday 
ese people are very poor, many with only tortillas to eat in their houses.  A group from the United States brought food bags and clothing into this village and it 
blessing.  We are praying for land where we can put up some kind of roof to have Sunday School for the teenagers and maybe another roof for the adults.  The 

eet in a house that is being loaned to us.  Land and the roof would cost about $3,000.00.  Another blessing has been the ordination service of 8 pastors in our 
d the graduation of nine Bible School students.    



Name   Location       Saved/Bapt 
 
Donald Aguiera  Tapaire   2 0 
Ramon Aguirre  San Marcos de Colon  6 0 
Julio Aguirre  Los Tablones  18 5 
Jose Silva   Tegucigalpa  4 0 
Federico Canales  Danli   11 1 
Carmen Carcamo  Guaimaca   7 0 
Manuel Chavarria  El Duyure   11 1 
Pompilio Escalante  Vallecillo   4 4 
Edys Espinal  El Caire   2 0 
Roberto Espinoza  Marcovia   5 11 
Pedro Estrada  Choluteca   11 4 
Ronmel Gomez  El Naranjal  8 0 
Rene Lagos  Los Planes  1 0 
Rene Linares  El Carmen   35 2 
Merlin Lopez  Choluteca   13 4 
Juan Ramon Maradiaga Concepcion de Maria  9 8 
Ronald Martinez  Choluteca   2 0 
Marvin Renan Ortiz  Las Pitas   2 2 
Edwin Edgardo Miranda La Permuta  1 0 
Carlos Ordonez  El Triunfo   18 3 
Ismael Osabas  El Jicarito   4 0 
Luis Pastrana  Azacualpa   5 14 
Manuel Ramirez  Yusguare   10 0 
Santos Reyes  Marcovia   2 0 
Belarmino Rios  Pillada   2 0 
Heber Rios  El Divisadero  2 0 
Jorge Rizo   Nacaome   1 0 
Beningno Rodriguez  San Lorenzo  23 4 
Jose Santos Sanchez  Duyusupo   7 0 
Victor Sanchez  El Papalon   10 10 
Antonio Suarez  Santa Mira   5 0 
Ciriaco Vallejo  Morolica   4 1 
Oscar Vallejo  El Puente   6 0 
 

 

 

Total Saved: 

709 

Santos Casco  Director   5 0 
Esteban Acuna  Ocotal   76 15 
Monico Alvarado  Leon   1 0 
Efrain Baez  San Jose de Cusmapa 3 0 
Hernan Blandon  Susucayan  1 0 
Luis Alonzo Canales  Mesa de Oyanca  0 4 
Efrain Casco  Matagalpa   2 0 
Justo Rene Casco  Tranqueras  2 0 
Maximino Casco  Ocotal   3 1 
Pablo Castellon Cruz  Palagua   22 2 
Jose Luis Colindres   Dinamarca   22 0 
Omar Estrada  Santa Rosa  2 0 
Gerardo Gonzales  Quilali   1 3 
Jairo Gonzales  Los Platanares  0 3 
Juan Jose Gonzales  Potrerillos   4 0 
Luis Gutierrez  New Guinea  20 2 
Guillermo Acuna  Esteli   9 5 
Carlos Hernandez  Somoto   78 0 
Julio Herrera  Jinotega   9 0 
Patricio Joya  San Lucas   1 0 
Calixto Lopez  La Santas   6 0 
Luiz Lopez  Light of the Jungle  2 5 
Sergio Lopez  Rio Abajo   1 0 
Aristides Matey  Pueblo Nuevo  16 0 
Ramon Matey  San Juan del Rio Coco 1 0 
Santos Matey  Malpasillo   4 0 
Eliseo Molina  La Concepcion   15 0 
Luis Acuna  Las Partidas  1 0 
Santos Ronald Munoz Santa Fe, Wiwili  3 0 
Rafael Arteaga  Yalaguina   1 0 
Juan Casco  Rios de Agua Viva  6 0 
Luis Montalvan  Principe de Paz  7 0 
Margarito Ramirez  Maleconcito  24 0 
Rolando Ordedanos  Huerto de Getsemani  43 0 
Reynaldo Perez  Santa Ana   7 0 
Luis Enrique Ramirez  Palacaguina  5 3 
Eduardo Reyes  La Trinidad  0 10 
Isaac Rodriguez  Sebaco   0 6 
Santiago Sequeda  Condega   32 0 
Favio Videa  Esteli   7 0 
Mario Videa  Matagalpa   16 6 

Name   Location       Saved/Bapt 

Total Baptized: 

139 



WWW.GOODSAMARITAN.MS 

Visits since April, 2004  

13,664 

Sponsors: We need your email Addresses for Children’s 
Letters:  Please send to ptyson@goodsamaritan.ms 

Email Addresses: 

office@goodsamaritan.ms  Mission Office 

joan@goodsamaritan.ms  Joan Tyson 

radio@goodsamaritan.ms  Radio Station 

steve@goodsamaritan.ms  Steve Tyson 

terri@goodsamaritan.ms  Terri Hyatt  

rebecca@goodsamaritan.ms  Rebecca Day 

 Giving out Flip Flops in Rio Abajo, Nic. Delivering Food Bags from Back of Truck 

We are so thankful  that one of our national 
preachers that helped Bob Tyson begin the min-
istry many years ago is returning to work with 
us.  Jose Santos Espinoza has been a great 
blessing to thousands of people and we are 
praying that God will touch hearts in the United 
States to support him on a monthly basis.  He 
will be working in evangelism, radio, Bible Insti-
tute, and helping our younger pastors. 



Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year from Bob and Joan Tyson.  We Love You. 

Good Samaritan Baptist Mission 
P.O. Box 430 
Villa Rica, GA 30180 
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